
Development Management Committee 7th September 2017

Addendum for APP/17/00529 – 380 Sea Front, Hayling Island

Update on Policy Issues and DM2

At various points in the Officer’s report Policy DM2 – Protection of Existing Community 
Facilities and Shops is referenced. The implication being that the proposal involved the 
loss of a community facility and therefore the criteria in DM2 should be met. Whilst every 
potential Community Use is not specified in Policy DM2 an appropriate interpretation of 
community uses would be those that fall within Class D and some Class A uses – i.e. non 
residential institutions and Assembly and Leisure and pubs. The shop part of Policy DM2 
falls within the A Class of uses. 

Therefore, on further consideration the of the Proposal which involves the loss of a Class C2 
residential use, this is not a shop or a community use. As such all references to and 
consideration of Policy DM2 should be considered irrelevant to this application.

 


